
Friday 29th September 2023 

AUTUMN 1&2 DIARY DATES 

 
Please find below a list of events that 
will be taking place during this  term. 
 
02.10.2023 Training Day 
04.10.2023 Whole School Photos 
05.10.2023 Census Menu 
06.10.2023 Y3 Stone Age Day 
13.10.2023 Y2 Superhero Day 
18.10.2023 Parent ConsultaƟon 
26.10.2023 Halloween Disco 
27.10.2023 Autumn Half Term 
06.11.2023 School Re-opens 
08.11.2023 RecepƟon Open Evening 2024-2025  
14.11.2023 Flu VaccinaƟons 
17.11.2023 Children In Need  
11.12.2023 Y6 Dobroyd ResidenƟal 
11.12.2023 Rec—Eyesight/height & weight  
12.12.2023 Rec—Eyesight/height & weight  
13.12.2023 Rec—Eyesight/height & weight  
22.12.2023 Christmas Break 

SCHOOL DAY REMINDER 
Please can we remind families and pupils that the normal school day begins at 8.55am and the gates will open 
automaƟcally at 8.45am (no need to press the buzzer). If the gates do open for children in boosters, visitors or staff 
before this Ɵme please remain at the gates and do not enter the playground. Many thanks 

Absence ReporƟng Please report your child’s absence to the school office via telephone or via text message to 07891 274 260 

ATTENDANCE  
 
If your child is going to be absent from 
school then please text this number 
07891274260. Please note that this phone will not be 
answered for phone calls. This is the last week of last years 
aƩendance report for the week ending 22nd September 2023 
Nursery  84%  YEAR 3a 97.5% 
RECEPTION a 93.2%  YEAR 3b 94% 
RECEPTION b 94.75% YEAR 4a 88.8% 
YEAR 1a  98.4%  YEAR 4b 96.95% 
YEAR 1b  99.1%  YEAR 5a 96.25% 
YEAR 2a  95.55% YEAR 5b 91.3% 
YEAR 2b  91.65% YEAR 6a 93% 
     YEAR 6b 92.5% 
Totals  93.95%   

YEAR 2 
 
Year 2 have had an evenƞul week. They've 
had an aƩack by the Evil Pea in their 
classrooms & have helped police by making 
WANTED posters. Then they have also had a visit from a 
SuperHero - Healthy Hannah who turned out to be not so 
super or healthy!!  

PARENT PAY 
 
We are a cashless school, our trips, events 
and acƟviƟes are all on Parent Pay. Please 
make sure each child is signed up to this 
service. A leƩer has gone out to all new parents with the 
passwords on—please contact the office if you haven't received 
this leƩer. 

Y3 STONE AGE DAY 
 
On Friday the 6th October, 
Year 3 will be having a drop 
down day to support their 
learning about the Stone Age. 
On this day children are encouraged to dress up as a Stone 
Age person. There are lots of great ideas for homemade 
costumes on Pinterest.  

AFTER SCHOOL CLUB 
 
For those who aƩend aŌer school 
club on a Wednesday evening, a 
refund has been aƩached to your 
account for when the provision was 
closed due to staff training. If you don’t think that this has 
been deducted from your total balance, please contact the 
office. 



Please ensure your child a suitably dressed for 
the ever changing weather condiƟons. Please 
ensure that they bring a coat with them each day 
as we never know when the rain will come. If it is 
cold at playƟme and lunch Ɵmes, children who 
do not have a coat will be asked to stay in at 

INDIVIDUAL PHOTO DAY—4TH OCTOBER 2023 
 
On Wednesday 4th October John Hunt 
Photography will be coming to school to take 
individual school photos of the children.  
From 8am to 8.45am families are welcome to come to the 
school hall and have a sibling photo with siblings who aƩend 
another seƫng or infants/babies. If you would like a sibling 
photo, please complete the survey which closes TONIGHT. 
Requests CANNOT be made on the day. 
hƩps://parkspring.onlinesurveys.ac.uk/siblings-in-school-
photo-request-2023 

ASPIRATIONS WEEK 
 
Last week was aspiraƟons week. This was our first 
ASPIRATIONS week. We wanted to get pupils thinking 
about future careers and opportuniƟes that they might be 
interested as they progress. We had 22 amazing visitors 
who delivered 27 superb assembly aspiraƟon sessions here 
at PSPS. We hope your children came home telling you all 
about it! What was really special was the return of three of 
our former pupils. Jess who is studying Maths at 
Manchester University. Cian who has a pro contract with 
Leeds United and Nick a pro first team player for Hull Rugby 
League. We had Ellie’s mum, Jensen’s dad , Nia & Logan’s 
dad and Ella’s mum speaking as well as new friends to the 
school. Oh and Miss Bacchus invited her mum to speak to 
us too!  It felt like we were learning lots and having fun last 
week! Please find Ɵme to speak to your children about 
their own aspiraƟons!  
 

YEAR 1 
 
In year 1 we have enjoyed an art drop down day - we used 
junk modelling, charcoal, ink and paint to create self portraits.  

 
 

MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNING 
 
Thank you to all the staff and parents who 
came to our coffee morning this morning, 
donated cakes and brought raffle Ɵckets. The raffle will be 
drawn on Monday and the winners will be contacted.  

MONDAY 2ND OCTOBER  
 
Don’t forget, Monday is a staff training day so 
the school is closed to pupils. Looking forward 
to welcoming you all back on Tuesday. 









SWINNOW COMMUNITY CENTRE 
 
There are lots of things coming up at the 
community centre please see below 
 
30th Saturday September Car boot sale (1/4) 
 
14th October Saturday Halloween Market 1/4 
 
28th October Saturday Car boot sale 1/4 
 
11th November Saturday Car boot sale 1/4 
 
25th November Christmas Market 1/4 
 
All table bookings must be paid for in advance 
all tables £10 except Christmas Market that will 
be £15 per table 

TOMORROW!!! 

SEE FACEBOOK FOR MORE DETAILS 


